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A 25% postage hike in 1981 led to the decision to distribute the Bulletin on dance
nights, requiring only the leftovers to be mailed.,. In 1984 the club pfficially becanme
a non-profit organization, thus protecting the interest on club bank accounts from the
IRS and also making contributions to BFD tax deductible... A Fresident s Message in
1988 reported, "about $4000 more was spent last year than we tmok in. This may not be
on a par with the federal deficit, but it is a large percentage of our budget,®

Hembers voted to raise dues to $60.

The teaching staff, which had been amazingly stable for many years, underwent major
changes during the decade. “"Faculty" in 1980 consisted of the Krentzes, Presnalls,
Teagues, and Bill Clark with Helen Dickey, but by 1989 anly Arleen Krentz was still on
board. When the Teagues and Pressnalls stopped teaching in {985, the two upper levels
were taught for a while by rotating teams but f(perhaps because the result was top much
like the committee-~designed horse ending up as a camel) after a year ar so they were
returned to the usual single-couple format.

The now-familiar round badqe with the two small dancing figures, produred in-house and
in color, appeared in February 1988, replacing the black-and-white Dymo-labeled badges
engraved with the loge that still graces the Bulletin. Late in the Bu’'s the Rulletin
itself began to look like a patchwork quilt as vamera-ready copy came in from laser
printers, dot matrin printers, and reliable nid typruriters, epaced anywhere from 10 to
17 characters per inch, sometimes justified and sometimes npl.

With the query "Aptos, anybody?" Bill Llark announced the first Monte tayon weekend in
1982, a relaxing retreat to the redwoods that hecame an instant tradition. Tun years
later it was decided to add a master teacher to the program:  Sunni Bloland was the
first, followed by Bob Fraley, Nancy and Dean Linscott, Marilyn Wathen, Sunni again,
and Bruce Hamilton.

The firet Tamalpa Fall Fling was orgapized in 1985 by Claire George and her committee.
Volleyball at Stinson Beach became a highlight, pitting the "Smachers" against the
"Knock ‘em Deads"... “Everyone seemed to fall all over everyane else in his/her
enthusiasm...Eloise Badine baffled the opposition with her mystery serve." {ktoberfest
1986 saw the first Tamalpa appearance of Dick Muller's "Mein Hut der hat drei Ecke," a
song of remarkable if not maddening persistence which kept reappearing in subseguent
years regardless of the ethnic theme of the weekend, which was Russian in 1987, Hexican
("“Mi sombrero..."} in 19882, and French ("Hon _chapeau...") in 1989,

In 1982 volunteers danced at Herrick for the first time in many years, and hospital
dancing occurred occasionally thereafter until in 1987 the program was revived on a
regular basis by Paula and Mel Mann... 1In 1983 the club discontinued its support of
the Save the Children Foundation, although contributions directly to Joseph and the
Sandoval family family were continued during that year and individuals were gncouraged
to send money and/or clothing te Joseph or te the Foundation,

Bob Raabe’s Christmas tree with its thousand points of light assured a good turnout for
danuary business meetings. tater one year, "Rumor haz it that the president
deliberately underpublicized the June business meeting so e could enjoy more of the
Perrys’ delicious ‘make-vour-own’ sundaes. Uhen directly accused he is reported to
have said, 'No comment, burp.'" And another president regrettully reperted, "Lacking a
querum, we were unable to vote on the proposala to pay the club prezident an anpual
salary of £350,0000."

The Problem of Sauares (sounds like a Sherlock Holmee mystery') continued unresolved,
A historical review explained, "Since the 1940°s, =square dancing has evoalved from
pre-set, repetitive patterns to a format using a series of individual ‘talls that are
strung together in an unpredictable order.” A 1786 committee designed a comprehensive
square dance program for the club, identifying 2 reasonable number of ralle tn be
learped at each level and listing records with the appropriate canned calls -- an
attempt to combine authenticity with feasibility which has not completely splved the
problem... Dorothy kvalnes in her occasional column, "Ezsy Dpes It,” wrnte, "Please
remember to keep your squares tight." 1 wonder what a rnon-dancer wpuld make of that

romindor?




Bill Lidicker chaired a Hand-Holding subcommittee ("Dan t you wish vou were a memher?")
and Rick Sherman described the "Shake-Hands,® "Brab-a-thumb,” and "Palm-to-Palm” grip
with illustrations drawn from life (his and Fat's),.. Ricl got interested in Macedonia
when his class took up Belasicko Oro and Imate li Vina, “Hew Jugoslavians ancuse
Bulgarians of cultural imperialism and neither ceems to recognize the Breeks. You can
see why being a Macedonian is not a simple matter.®

Interest (not always seriously ethnographic) in costures roptinued. For a Yalentine s
party, "Wear passionate purple, pulsating pink -- or if it = more vour style,
lascivious lavender or erotic red. Bring tasty love pfleringz or your {avorite
aphrodisiac! MWon‘t you be my Valentino®"... At the “Mad Hattersg® Birthday Ball, “First
step in judging was to place hats in categories: big, emall, appropriate, edible,
disgusting, heome-made, unique, and mechanical®.,., And for s costume workshop, “"Foth men
and women of various sizes are neerded. If you are the Bmerican "ideal," you can model
the first costume -- the fig leaf!"™ (Clem Hall volunteered to supply a rouple from her
tree.) :

Vance Teague on how to pivot: " Both partners must lean back and take part of the
weight. Feet are neshed (not mashed) and close togsther. Hore like an ice cream cone
than a teepee“... Heard on the dance floor: “Flease try to miss my foot next tims,
sweetheart," or "Oh, this is the one you always say you don't know, C'mon, let‘s do it
anyway," and “There’'s always more room on the other side of the floor.”

lorba the Greek asked, "Do you dance, boss, do you dance?” How many of you, if asked
that question hefore joining BFD, would have had to answer, “Who, me?" What the rlub
has done for dozens of us rs to lead us, first hy the head hut tinally by the feet, ton
the point where we can say "Why, yes, I do'" Kit Cofer, returning one night after a
long hiatus, summed it up perfectly: "1 can truly appreciate..,. all the
oldies-but-gondies that get right 1nto my muscle memory and allow me to dance. "

-- Harianne Durand






